
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

November 27, 2023 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled  
“Interagency Security Committee” 

This executive order supersedes Executive Order 12977 of October 19, 1995, which 
established the Interagency Security Committee (ISC).  The ISC collaboratively 
establishes security standards and policies for domestic non-military Federal facilities, 
monitors compliance of these standards, and otherwise enhances the security and 
protection of Federal facilities.  This executive order seeks to incorporate lessons learned 
since the ISC’s inception more than 25 years ago, and address current and evolving 
challenges faced by those entrusted to secure Federal facilities.  Implementing this 
executive order would have no impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government.  
The benefits of this executive order include mandating compliance reporting and 
increasing accountability of those responsible for implementing security standards at 
Federal facilities. Implementing this executive order would have no impact on 
mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the 
Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2024.  The 
agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include primarily the 
Department of Homeland Security, as it chairs the Interagency Security Committee, but 
also numerous other Executive Branch departments and agencies. 


